
 

Regeneration & Transport Select Committee 
 
A meeting of Regeneration & Transport Select Committee was held on Monday, 21st 
June, 2010. 
 
Present:   Cllr Maurice Perry(Chairman) ,Cllr Paul Kirton, Cllr Bill Noble,  Cllr Fred Salt, Cllr Michael Smith, Cllr 
Maureen Rigg (Vice Cllr John Fletcher) 
 
Officers:  Rueben Kench, Jan Doherty, Sue Daniels(DNS) Graham Birtle, Kirsty Wannop(LDS) 
 
Also in attendance:   None 
 
Apologies:   Cllr Dick Cains, Cllr John Fletcher.  
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Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
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Minutes of the meeting held on 24th May 2010 
 
Consideration was given to the minutes of the meeting held on 24th May 2010. 
 
CONCLUDED that the minutes of the meeting held on 24th May 2010 be 
agreed and forwarded to Council for consideration. 
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EIT Review of Events, Arts, and Tourism 
 
The Committee was presented with the baseline information in respect of Art's, 
they also received the previous scrutiny review of festival's from March 2007. 
 
The Head of Culture and Leisure provided and explained of the Arts baseline 
information for the review. Particular emphasis was given to:- 
 
- The Arts team structure and operation. 
- The funding received including Arts Council England grant and limited 
resources available in the Tees Valley from trusts and grant giving bodies 
attracting less per Capita due to the relative weakness of voluntary sector 
infrastructure in the cultural sector. 
- Value for money was determined by the satisfaction, spend and benefits for 
the local economy. 
- Monies Allocated to Billingham International Folklore Festival, ARC and Tees 
Valley Music Alliance. 
- Health benefits through Arts as GP's made referrals. 
- Vibrant Stockton pilot evaluation report. 
 
Members requested that they be supplied with the agreement between SBC 
Art's team and the organisation that money is allocated to, it was also requested 
that the income and expenditure figures be added to the Events income and 
expenditure spreadsheet presented at the previous Committee meeting. 
 
CONCLUDED that 
1. The agreement between SBC and organisations that money is allocated to be 
supplied to Members. 
2. Income and expenditure figures be added to the spreadsheet of Events 



 

figures. 
3. The information be noted. 
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Work Programme 
 
The Committee was informed that at the next meeting they would receive the 
baseline information for Tourism. It was also explained that the winter 
maintenance report would also be presented. Members were also informed that 
the next listed event was the Fire Engine Rally at Grangefield School at the 
weekend and that Committee Members were welcome to attend. 
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Chairs Update 
 
The Chair had no further information to give the Committee. 
 

 
 

  


